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Chairman’s Annual Report 2021 – 2022 
We have had another very challenging year coming through Covid, hopefully things are beginning to 
improve now going forwards. However, due to lots of people still working from home particularly at 
Newcastle City Council we are still experiencing difficulties obtaining information and getting things 
done. 
At the moment we still have a number of vacancies for new Parish Councillors and if anyone is 
interested in joining please contact the Parish Clerk.   
 
Discontinuation of 42 Bus Service 
We were very disappointed to learn of Nexus’ decision to discontinue the 42 bus service through the 
village. We were not able to influence their decision as the consultation was done confidentially and we 
did not find out any sooner than the rest of the village. The reason given was that the service was very 
underused and a government grant subsidising the route was withdrawn. We will of course take steps 
to argue the case for the route to be made available again, however it will probably not be for at least 
another 6 months until their next review. It would help the case if people complained to Nexus on an 
individual basis, by writing to Nexus at Nexus House, St James' Boulevard, Newcastle upon Tyne.  
NE1 4AX or via email: customerrelations@nexus.org.uk 
 
Neighbourhood Plan 
During the year we finalised our Draft Neighbourhood Plan and Newcastle City Council completed the 
appropriate health-checking of the document, along with their own screening assessment. This has 
allowed us to embark on an 8 week formal public consultation to invite comments and feedback upon it 
from local residents, statutory bodies and other stakeholders in the community, which will end on 
Friday 10th June 2022. 
All feedback will be considered by the Parish Council’s Steering Group and used to produce a 
‘Submission’ version of the Neighbourhood Plan. Once this is completed, it will be subject to a final 
round of consultation led this time by Newcastle City Council, followed by an independent Examination 
to ensure the Plan meets Statutory requirements. 
The final step of the Neighbourhood Plan process is for the Plan to proceed to a referendum open to all 
residents of Dinnington Parish. If this results in a majority support for the Plan, it will then be adopted 
and be used by Newcastle City Council as a statutory document in the determination of planning 
applications in the Parish. 
 
Xmas lights Competition 
The Xmas lights competition was quite tough to judge, because there were a large number of very 
good displays. The eventual winners were 47 Horton Crescent, 2nd place 11 Bracken Close, with 12 
Poplar Avenue and 30 Cochrane Terrace the runners up. 
 
New Allotments 
We are working with Newcastle City Council who are progressing with S106 money provided from the 
new housing developments, with the Design, obtaining planning permission and eventually 
construction of new allotments in the field adjacent to the existing allotments. Potentially there will be 
19 new allotments, a car park, a new fence and central water point. They will be managed by the 
existing Allotments Committee. Soil testing has been carried out and results have been returned and 
there are no problems. A Topographical survey has been completed and the Ecology survey will be 
carried out in June. If all goes well they should be available early 2023. 
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Persimmon Homes (Augusta Park) 
They have now sold 153 dwellings, 18 plots are currently reserved and 3 are currently released for 
sale. They are continuing to progress further plots eventually totaling 206.  
 
Village Projects 
 
Recreation Ground Improvements  
We are continuing to work with Newcastle City Council to get the park updated and generally improved. 
NCC have confirmed they intend to replace the play equipment and have set up a design team to take 
the project forward. They are going to go away over the next few weeks and look at a few other local 
parks and then come up with 3 initial designs. They will then consult with the community for feedback, 
before coming up with a final design, which will then be signed off by NCC.  
They have also agreed to fill in the potholes in the main track through the park and erect more dog 
fouling signs. We have purchased an additional litter bin to be placed near the Sheraton Park entrance 
with a dog fouling notice adjacent. We are going to extend the path from the school gate to Sycamore 
Ave entrance and will purchase another litter bin, complete with dog fouling notice adjacent at this 
entrance, when this is complete.  
 
New Tree Planting in the Village 
We have been liaising with Newcastle City Council over a number of dead or missing trees in various 
locations around the village which needed replacing. During the year we purchased 9 new trees for the 
village. 5 were planted as replacements for dead trees along Mitford Way, 1 on Main Road and 3 in a 
new location on the left as you enter the village from the south. We intend to purchase more in the 
autumn as further replacements for gaps left by dead trees in various locations throughout the village. 
 
New Public Seats in the Village 
During the year we have installed 3 seats, one near Quarry Cottage on Front Street, the other adjacent 
the bus stop coming into the village from Kingston Park direction and one at the south west corner of 
the T junction between Main Road and Front Street.  We have ordered a further seat to replace the one 
destroyed by a car at the Brunswick corner turnoff, which we hope will be installed shortly. 
 
Driver Feedback Signs on Prestwick Road 
The Parish Council sign has been up and running now since before Xmas. We have been in discussion 
with Newcastle City Council and they are installing 2 additional Driver feedback signs in the next few 
months on Front Street near the east end of Rede Place. One facing west and the other east towards 
the village centre. 
Additional Projects we are pursuing. Additional tree replacements, a new village map beside the Post 
Office to replace the out of date existing one, additional litterbins and possible additional grass cuts, if 
the need arises. 
We would welcome other suggestions from the community, remembering that the S106 and Cil money 
can only be spent on infrastructure improvements. 
 
Adopt-a-Planter and Northumbria in Bloom 2022 
Although the competition has not progressed again this year due to covid it would be remiss of us not 
to thank our team of hard working volunteers for continuing to keep our planters and main flower bed 
displays well maintained and looking attractive and lifting the appearance of the village. 
Summer Front Garden Competition – we are once again going to hold a best front garden 
competition this year. This will be judged by a walk around the village during week commencing 18 July 
and a prize of £100 will be awarded to the winner, £50 for second place and £25 for third place.  
 
Crime 
From our monthly discussions with the police we know that Dinnington continues to have very low 
reported incidents of crime or anti-social behaviour. However, can we encourage residents to report 
any concerns they have to the police. This is the only way they are aware of problems and will increase 
their presence to counteract it. 
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Doctors Surgery 

Now that we are beginning to come out of covid the Doctors have resumed their plans to construct a 
new surgery in the village. They are currently producing a Project Initiation Document (PID) to secure 
the funding. The plan is to construct the new Doctors surgery immediately behind the current building 
and when complete decant from the current building into the new and then demolish the old building, 
level the area and construct a car park and entrance at the front. The programme is to obtain planning 
permission in the next couple of months and hopefully complete the works by the end of 2023. 
 
Raymond Thompson,  
Chairman 
 
Dinnington Community Library 
The library is now open on Wednesdays and Saturdays. It’s free to join, run by a dedicated team of 
volunteers, has a good modern selection of adult, teens, children and toddlers books. It has free to use 
public computers, printing facilities and free wifi, so come along and give it a try. 
 
Dinnington Village Social Club 
The village club opened its doors in May 1952 making this year a platinum year for them as well as Her 
Majesty the Queen  
To celebrate both they are holding a FAMILY FUN DAY on Sunday 5th June 2022 from 12 noon which 
will be held throughout the day at Dinnington Club as well as The Queen Elizabeth ll Field (bowling 
green to older residents) fun for everyone. Let’s make it a day to remember. 
 
Dinnington Village Hall Update 
All our user groups are back to normal now after Covid and since the last edition of this Newsletter we 
have been delighted to welcome two more weekly ones – Gentle Flow Pilates and The Dogs Trust Dog 
School Classes. 
There have been a lot of extra Party hires now that restrictions are lifted, many having been postponed 
for over two years. Sadly this has resulted in us having to turn away bookings. If you wish to make a 
booking for a party do contact us, if possible, 6 weeks before – we already have some bookings for the 
Autumn. 
The price rise in Gas and Electricity will obviously have an impact. The Management Committee will 
monitor the situation for a year before making any decision on increasing Hall Hire fees (the last 
increase was in 2012) 
To find out more about the Village Hall or make a donation please contact Treasurer Mike Wood 01661 
825358 or Secretary Joyce Porter 01661 821041 
 
St Matthew's Church 
Please come and join us for our JUBILEE STRAWBERRY FAYRE on Saturday 4th June  at 
2.00pm in Dinnington Village Hall and Memorial Institute. 
 
Attractions will include Raffle, Cake Stall, Book Stall, Children’s Games, Gingernette, a Bake Off 
Competition, Displays including Coronation Memorabilia and of course STRAWBERRY CREAM TEAS. 
 
There will also be a "just for fun" photography competition! 
 
Entries must be photographs taken in or around the village and can be anything from scenery, wildlife, 
decorations, buildings, sunrises... the only rule is that it should be reflective of Dinnington in 2022 or 
1952. Please send entries to dinnington.competition@gmail.com by Thursday 2nd June. 
 
Photographs will be judged on the morning of Saturday 4 June and you will be able to view all entries in 
the Memorial Institute during the Fayre in the afternoon  
 
It will be lovely to see you all again at what promises to be a fun filled event. 
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Bloom Baby Class 

Thursdays 
9.45 - 11.45am 

 
Village Hall 

Old Peoples' Treat Fund  
Bingo 

8.30pm Thursdays 

Dinnington Social Club 

Jellytots Playgroup 

Mon, Tues & Wed,  
9.00 - 15.00 

 
Village Hall 

Dinnington  
Community Library 

Wed & Sat 10.30am - 12.30pm 
 

Memorial Institute 

Scouts  

Mondays 
7.30pm-9.00pm 

Scout HQ 

Cub Scouts  

Tuesdays 
6.30pm-8.00pm 

Scout HQ 

Beaver Scouts  

Mondays 
6.00pm – 7.15pm 

Scout HQ 

Leanne Dance Class 
Thursdays 

5.00pm – 6.00pm 
Village Hall 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Zumba Gold  
Fridays 

9.30 – 11.30am 
Village Hall 

 
 

Legs, Bums & Tums 

Mondays 
6.00 – 7.00pm 

Village Hall 

Indoor Carpet Bowls 
Wednesday 

7.00pm - 9.00pm 
Village Hall 

Dinnington Village WI  
2nd Thursday of every month 

7.00pm - 9.00pm  
Village Hall 

Brownies  

Tuesdays 
6.15pm – 7.45pm 

Village Hall 

 

Ballroom Dancing Class 
Mondays 

7.30 - 9.00pm 
Village Hall 

 

Handicrafts  

Thursdays 
1.30 – 3.30pm 

Memorial Institute 

 

St Matthew’s Church 

Sundays 9.30am – Family Holy Communion Service 
 

Wednesdays 10.15am - Holy Communion BCP 
 

Coffee morning 
10.30am-11.30am Second Saturday of the month in Memorial Institute 

 
Revd Mark Edwards, MBE  

Tel: 01661 872320 

Doctors at the Clinic, Main Road, 
Dinnington 

 
Ponteland Medical Group 

 

Mon – Fri 8.15am-12.15pm 
 

Tues – No Doctor. Nurse in 
attendance 9.00am-12.15 

 

Parish Councillors: Cllrs Raymond Thompson (Chairman) Tel: 0191 2363379; Mike Wood (Vice-
Chairman) Tel: 01661 825358; Audrey Dellow; Steven Phelps; Joyce Porter Tel: 01661 821041; 
Paul Hitchenes  Tel: 07590 533525; Graham McKenna Tel: 07939 289289 
 

For more information visit the website at: www.spanglefish.com/dinnington 

Clerk to the Parish Council – Karon Hadfield 
Tel - 07841650640 

Email: dinningtonparishcouncil@hotmail.com 
 
Published by - Dinnington Parish Council   
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